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PREFACE TO THE SECOND EDITION 

Most of this book has been rewritten for the second edition, 
with numerous minor corrections and revisions, as well as some 
reorganization of the material . 

The most significant sUbstantive difference between the two 
editions, however, is the fact that the second edition 
includes information about the contents of each individual 
archive which was listed in the Guide to the Archives of 
Hungary, edited by Dr. Peter Balazs (Budapest: Archival Board 
of the Ministry of culture, 1976), instead of only the general 
descriptions for the national and regional archives. This is 
particularly significant with respect to the regional and the 
religious archives. 

Obviously, I have selected only a small amount of information 
from the description of holdings contained in the 1976 book. 
I do not claim consistency in the presentation, partly because 
the information on the various archives was not of a fully 
parallel nature in the original source, but mostly because it 
would have taken a great deal more time to develop a checkl i st 
of items and scan the data on each archive for matching 
information. Nevertheless, I have used certain general 
criteria for choosing the items mentioned in this book. 

First of all, this started out as being a source of 
information intended particularly for genealogists. Hence, I 
have sought to maximize the inclusion of information which 
would be of genealogical benefit . 

Of course, in many cases it is uncertain whether certain kinds 
of records actually contain names or only statistical data, 
accounts or descriptive material. Moreover, a lot of the 
information which has been included will be of genealogical 
value to only a relatively small number of people (e.g., court 
and orphans' records). 

I have paid particular attention to any information which 
might indicate that Hungarian archives contain information on 
areas formerly, but no longer, a part of Hungary, as well as 
the reverse : records on Hungary to be found in other 
countries. I have also picked up information relating to 
minority groups, wherever possible. Thus this book is meant 
to be of as much value as possible, given the sources of 
information, to everyone who is researching ancestors from 
what is now, or once was, Hungary. 

Second, I have included some historical material, particularly 
as it might relate to religious institutions (which were the 
principal source of genealogical information until 1895, even 
t hough the post-1828 data is also in public archives now) or 
to the socio-economic history of the populace. I have 
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